VILLAGE OF LAKEVIEW COUNCIL MEETING
March 3, 2025

Mayor Elaine Fagan-Moore called the meeting to order and led the Pledge of Allegiance.
Roll Call:	   
Mike Best 			          Elaine Fagan – Moore              
Sandy Knott                                              Heather Kegg	               Chief Thompson/Deputy
Mel Rotroff 	 	 	          Gary Bias			List of signed in guests following
Amby Wallace - absent 	                         Dave Scott			   
Randy Kaehler                                          Josh Oakley
Pat Parish 			         Daniel Bey
	
Mel Rotroff made a motion to excuse Amby Wallace, Sandy Knott seconded.  Council approved unanimously.
Minutes from last meeting stand as is.  Mike Best made a motion to accept the minutes from 2/3/2025, Pat Parish seconded.  Council approved unanimously.  
Mel Rotroff made a motion to pay the bills (2/4-3/2/2025), Pat Parish seconded. Council approved unanimously.
Sandy Knott made a motion to accept the utility adjustments (1/17-2/20/2025), Mike Best seconded.  Council approved unanimously.
Chief Thompson told council that they had handled an overdose call since the last meeting.  He said they also had a resident turn over meth to them as he was afraid he would be caught.  Chief Thompson said that they expect to see an increase in calls this summer.
Gary Bias said that he had 90 calls and had issued 1 permit since the last meeting.  He told Council that he had received only 1 voluntary demolition packet back, from 330 N Main Street.  Gay Bias updated Council that all of the information on the annexations had been given to the map room.  He also noted that the draft proposal of the unified demolition utility disconnect proposal was available and waiting on input.  Gary Bias told Council that Louie Henry had been injured and requested an extension until April to clean up his property.  Council agreed that they would give him until April 1st, and if the property was not cleaned up they would proceed with having the property cleaned.  Gary Bias noted that with Spring approaching he will need a list from the Weed and Litter Committee of any properties that need warnings.
Josh Oakley told Council that the Fire Department had responded to 5 or 6 calls since the last meeting.  He told Council that he and Joe Ferryman were still looking into possible replacement trucks for the department.  He also noted that a number of the department members would be attending training at the NW Fire School over the weekend.
Dave Scott told Council that this would normally be the year that we did Spring Clean Up in the Village.  He wondered if Council wanted to proceed with the budget as tight as it was.  Fiscal Officer Heather Kegg added that the General Fund was extra stressed due to factors such as 2024 legal invoices coming in late, the additional legal costs coming in from the lawsuit filed which are above or outside insurance coverages, legal costs on extensive public records request, and the Solicitor’s hourly rate being raised after budgeting for the year was complete.  Pat Parish made a motion to postpone the Village Clean Up for 1 year, Mel Rotroff seconded.  Council approved unanimously.  
Dave Scott asked Council to approve $3500 to keep up with street inspections.  Pat Parish made a motion to proceed with the $3500 street inspections, Randy Kaehler seconded.  Council approved unanimously.
Dave Scott told Council that Amby Wallace had asked him to tell them that Middle School Softball had turned in all the necessary information for use of the parks, and it just need Council approval.  Pat Parish made a motion to approve Middle School Softball’s application for use of the park, Mel Rotroff seconded.  Council approved unanimously.  Dave Scott added that we never got the key to the shed back from Terry Brentlinger.  He asked if Council was okay with him changing the lock.  Council approved. 
Dave Scott said that Solid Waste Recycling wants a letter from the Village ending the previous agreement.  He asked if Daniel Bey would draft that.  
Dave Scott noted that we were looking into document inventory, scanning, and shredding services for the records that survived.  He presented a quote for the initial step which would have a maximum cost of $3750.00.  Mel Rotroff made a motion to proceed with the first step of document inventory/scanning/shredding, Sandy Knott seconded.  Council approved unanimously.
Dave Scott noted that he would like to request an executive session at the end of the meeting.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Mayor Elaine Fagan-Moore gave everyone an update on tornado remembrance events going on in the area.  She noted that there was a breakfast being held at the high school for first responders on March 14th, and then an event there in the evening hosted by the Logan County EMA.  Then, the Village of Lakeview will be hosting a remembrance at the Fire Station on Sunday March 16th at 2-3pm for the Lakeview victims of the tornado, Darla Williams and Marilyn Snapp.  She noted that there will be a private ceremony at a later time with the families to plant the trees and install the plaques.  She asked Council to approve the cost of $60 per plaque that would say “in loving memory” and feature their names and photos (which will be obtained from Shoffstall Funeral).  Sandy Knott made a motion to approve the purchase of remembrance plaques, Mike Best seconded.  Council approved unanimously.
Mayor Elaine Fagan-Moore asked Council if they would like to vote to officially close the FaceBook page for the Village.  Mel Rotroff made a motion to close the Village of Lakeview’s FaceBook page, Randy Kaehler seconded.  Council approved unanimously.
Mayor Elaine Fagan-Moore then provided the reading of the following Ordinances.
ORDINANCE NO: 2025-07
AN ORDINANCE APPROVING, ADOPTING AND ENACTING AMERICAN LEGAL PUBLISHING’S OHIO BASIC CODE, 2025 EDITION, AS THE CODE OF ORDINANCES FOR THE MUNICIPALITY OF LAKEVIEW, OHIO, AND DECLARING AN EMERGENCY

Pat Parish made a motion to suspend the rules and allow Ordinance No: 2025-07 to pass as an emergency, Randy Kaehler seconded.  Council approved unanimously.

Pat Parish made a motion pass Ordinance No: 2025-07 as an emergency, Mike Best seconded.  Council approved unanimously.

ORDINANCE NO: 2025-08
AN ORDINANCE APPROVING AND AUTHORIZING THE EXECUTION OF THE AGREEMENT BETWEEN LOGAN SOIL AND WATER CONSERVATION DISTRICT AND THE VILLAGE OF LAKEVIEW, OHIO, AND MAYOR’S APPOINTMENT OF FLOOD PLAIN ADMINISTRATION DESIGNEE AND DECLARING AN EMERGENCY

Mike Best made a motion to suspend the rules and allow Ordinance No: 2025-08 to pass as an emergency, Randy Kaehler seconded.  Council approved unanimously.

Mel Rotroff made a motion pass Ordinance No: 2025-08 as an emergency, Mike Best seconded.  Council approved unanimously.

Mayor Elaine Fagan-Moore opened up the floor to guests.
Guest Clayton Hooker told everyone that the event at the High School on March 14th was 7-8pm, and after that, the Roller Arena was hosting a free event.  He also asked what properties were annexed at the last meeting.  Council replied that the area was near Four Seasons and Indian Hallow.  Clayton Hooker asked if we could not do the Friday afternoon tornado siren testing on March 14th since it was the anniversary of the tornado.  Pat Parish noted that the Village has no control over the sirens, but that the EMA could be contacted.
Guest Ella Shoffstall noted that all of her questions had already been answered.
Mike Best made a motion at 6:30pm to go into executive session pursuant to ORC 121.22, section (G)2, to consider the purchase of property for public purposes, or for the sale of property at competitive bidding, if premature disclosure of information would give an unfair competitive or bargaining advantage to a person whose personal, private interest is adverse to the general public interest, and pursuant to ORC 121.22 Section G(1), to consider the appointment, employment, dismissal, discipline, promotion, demotion, or compensation of a public employee or official, and to include Heather Kegg, Dave Scott, Gary Bias, Daniel Bey, and Ben Volrath, Mike Best seconded.  Council approved unanimously.
Sandy Knott made a motion to return to regular session at 7:40pm, Mike Best seconded.  Council approved unanimously.
Mel Rotroff made a motion to adjourn, Pat Parish seconded.  Council approved unanimously.
The next council meeting will be Monday, April 7th, 2025.
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